EVER'MAN COOPERATIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Board Meeting Minutes
April 27, 2020
6:00 pm
Online meeting
I. ADMINISTRATIVE






Dave DeBlander called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM. There were enough members for a quorum.
Board members present:  Dave DeBlander, Lynn Jackson, Tara Jones, Jena Melançon, Eric Schneider, Sandra Kaye Smith, and Dr. Sandra “Sandy” Winborne; Thane Joyal of Columinate & Ever’man General Manager William Rolf were also present.
Board member absent:  Kelly Oden
Updates:  Dave provided updates on Kelly Oden & long-serving board member Lauren Southern-Godwin.  
Tara read the Ends Statement & William asked that approval of the B-7 Staff Treatment be added to the agenda as the board did not meet in March.

Tara moved to accept the February minutes.  Sandra seconded this motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

Seating of New Board Member:  New member Sandy introduced herself to the group which welcomed her warmly.  
II. OPEN FORUM
As no other members joined the meeting & as no one wished to speak, there was no open forum.
III. ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
Sandra nominated Dave to continue in his role as Chair, Lynn seconded the motion, and the board agreed unanimously. Jena suggested Tara continue as Vice-Chair. She agreed & the board agreed unanimously.  Dave nominated Eric to continue as Treasurer.  He agreed & the board agreed unanimously.  Tara asked if Jena would like to serve as Secretary.  She agreed & the board agreed unanimously.

IV. GM REPORT







GM Comments / Corona-19 Update 
William updated the board on the recent success of Ever’man to obtain a Small Business Association loan from the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) and gave an overview of the PPP requirements.  He gave an overview of stocking challenges during the pandemic and highlighted the safety & disinfection measures taking place within the store.

The preparation of the PPP application resulted this month in a delay of the Profit & Loss statement. William will send this to the Board of Directors soon.

The Nine Mile Road store will begin curbside pick-up hopefully within a week. Currently, William and his team are investigating the best method of payment processing.

Discussion turned to masks, the protection of customers, and staff training regarding physical distancing. 

B-7 Staff Treatment
As B-7 was added to the agenda, the board decided to postpone the review until the May meeting so that everyone could refamiliarize themselves.
B-8 Treatment of Consumers Report

The board reviewed the results from the member survey & discussed customer safety in the current crisis.  Lynn moved to accept the pre-pandemic B-8 Treatment of Consumers Report & Sandra seconded this motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
In May, the board will revisit the report with an eye to the reasonable interpretation of “a safe shopping experience for our customers” and a safe workplace for staff in the new COVID-19 environment.  The review will be based on what continues to happen regarding the virus in our community. 
V. BOARD SELF MONITORING

D8, D9, D10, D11: Officer Roles:  All roles are understood. There was no discussion.
Committee Reports:  Committees did not meet.
Treasurer Report of Board Budget: Eric addressed two questions about the budget. One involved the two CBLD board training entries. To clarify these lines, their location on the BOD budget will be adjusted.  The second question regarded the wisdom in traveling for board training during this economic downturn.  Thane suggested an upcoming webinar, Supporting Your GM During a Pandemic, which takes place on April 30th at noon CDT.  More information:
 https://columinate.coop/upcoming_events/supporting-your-gm-during-a-pandemic/
Event Attendance Planning: As the store is discouraging crowds, there are no flash sales, and the anniversary sale is postponed.  All in-person activities are also on hold.
VI. BOARD VISIONARY TIME







The board had no visions to discuss.
VII. ADJOURNMENT






    


Tara motioned to adjourn, and Sandra seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The board is grateful to Thane for use of her Zoom account.  The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Jena Melançon 

Secretary for the Ever’man Cooperative Board of Directors
